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Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs 
United States Senate 
340 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Chairman Johnson: 

Thank you for your letter requesting that the Federal Communications Commission and 
the Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) initiate forensic audits of the top thirty 
Eligible Telecommunications Carriers in the Lifeline program. 

I share your concerns about waste, fraud, and abuse and I greatly appreciate your 
leadership and input on the measures we should take to identify and remedy these problems in 
the Lifeline program. As Commission staff discussed recently with your staff, the FCC's Office 
of Managing Director and Wireline Competition Bureau have been working closely with USAC 
and have developed a forensic audit plan in response to your request. FCC staff will oversee 
USAC's work on this initiative to ensure these audits are conducted in a cost-effective manner 
and are completed expeditiously. My staff will also provide regular updates as the audits 
progress and will be available to respond to your questions regarding these important issues. 

Thank you for your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further 
assistance. 
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Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator McCaskill: 

Thank you for your letter requesting that the Federal Communications Commission and 
the Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) initiate forensic audits of the top thirty 
Eligible Telecommunications Carriers in the Lifeline program. 

I share your concerns about waste, fraud, and abuse and I greatly appreciate your 
leadership and input on the measures we should take to identify and remedy these problems in 
the Lifeline program. As Commission staff discussed recently with your staff, the FCC's Office 
of Managing Director and Wireline Competition Bureau have been working closely with USAC 
and have developed a forensic audit plan in response to your request. FCC staff will oversee 
USAC's work on this initiative to ensure these audits are conducted in a cost-effective manner 
and are completed expeditiously. My staff will also provide regular updates as the audits 
progress and will be available to respond to your questions regarding these important issues. 

Thank you for your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further 
assistance. 

Sincerely, 
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